Mr. Jaron Bourke 310 West 49th Street #5D New York, NY 10019

Dear Mr. Bourke:

Per our conversation of May 21, 1996, I am enclosing copies of our past press releases and our agency brochure. I have also added your name to our mailing list so that you will be kept apprised of the Board's activities.

In regard to your request on behalf of John Wallach to interview Board members for his book, please make this request in writing to Tom Samoluk, Associate Director for Communications. Please include specifically what the book is about, what questions he will be asking, when he would like to conduct the interviews, and approximately how long the interviews will last. In addition, as we discussed, please let us know if Mr. Wallach intends to conduct these interviews in person or on the telephone.

Thank you for your interest in the work of the Assassination Records Review Board. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Eileen A. Sullivan Assistant Press and Public Affairs Officer

enclosure